17-27 Bankin St, Katandra West, 3634 Phone: (03) 58283350 Fax: (03) 58283512 katandra.west.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

No: 4 Wed 19th February, 2020

Principal: Marcia Waters

FEBRUARY

Mon 24th to Fri 28th — Year 5 & 6 Canberra Camp Wed 27th — NO Foundation students

MARCH

Mon 9th—Labour Day Holiday Fri 20th—Athletic Sports Day @ Shepparton Mon 23rd—School Council AGM @ 7.00 p.m. Fri 27th—Last day of Term 1

CRICKET CLUB TEAS This week's volunteers for the

Thursday Night Cricket Tea Roster

Raelene Wilson/ Tamara McLarty and Jedd Wright from School Council on chips.

Next week's Roster is: Janelle Wardle, Newby Family and Andrews Family and Allison McDonald from School Council on chips.



Hot Lunch Orders going out this week for Friday 6th March so 5/6 Campers can also participate.

SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS

It is that time of the year again where we ask for nominations for School Council. If you are interested in becoming a member of the School Council, please collect a nomination form from the office.

DATES TO REMEMBER

Nominations close on Tuesday 10th March. The AGM of School Council will be held on Monday 23rd March, 2020.

Currently there are three parent positions for two years SCMDO and 3 parents positions of 1 year.

PARENTS & FRIENDS

Be Safe - Be Respectful - Be Strong - Be Your Best

School Privacy Policy:

The school Privacy Policy has been attached to the newsletter today. This policy explains how our school collects and manages personal and health information, consistent with Victorian privacy law. If you have any questions about this policy, feel free to come in and see me.

Shepp News Foundation Photos:

The Shepp News will be visiting the school on Monday the 25th of February to take the Foundation student's pictures for the Shepp News Foundation spread.

Canberra School Camp:

Just a reminder to make sure you have handed in all the required forms and made your final payments. Canberra camp is always a highlight of the students time at Katandra West PS and I'm looking forward to heading there early Monday morning.

Parliament and Civics Education Rebate:

4/5/6 students from our school will soon be undertaking an education tour of the national capital during their camp to Canberra. Students will be given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia's history, culture, heritage and democracy.

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion the Australian Government is contributing funding of \$20 per student under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion of the excursion.

Be Safe - Be Respectful - Be Strong - Be Your Best

Student profile Page 3

NAME: Grace GRADE: 2

TEACHER: Mr Wright
FAVOURITE FOOD: Pears
FAVOURITE GAME: Soccer

FRIENDS at SCHOOL: Ebony and Chelsea I

WHAT HAVE YOU BEEN LEARNING? How to swap readers and sign them in.

FAVOURITE COLOUR: Gold

FAVOURITE TOY/THING: Teddy Bear BEST THING ABOUT SCHOOL: Music

WHEN I GROW UP: Vet

FAVOURITE HOLIDAY DESTINATION: Nan & Pop's Farm

WHAT IS THE BEST THEING ABOUT YOU? I care for my kittens.



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK

F/1: Harvey

2/3: Grace

4/5/6: Tom



Be Safe - Be Respectful - Be Strong - Be Your Best



FAMILY FUN DAY & CHARITY AUCTION

In support of the Royal Children's Hospital Good Friday Appeal

WHEN

Saturday 14 March 2020 1pm-9pm

WHERE

Dookie Recreation Reserve

For inquiries and for donations of goods please contact Neil Lonie, Good Friday Appeal Area Manager on 0427 644 366 or email dddgoodfridayappeal@outlook.com.au



FREE ENTRY **FOOD STALLS** RAFFLE PRIZES TING ZOO REWORKS ANDS DANCE PERFORMANCE

